ST. LUKE’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND
PRIMARY SCHOOL

Church Lane

Lowton = 01942 201140
Warrington
WA3 2PW web www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr S Hardaker e-mail enquiries@admin.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk

05 January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,
Arrangements for the partial closure of St. Luke’s Church of England Primary School

School will re-open tomorrow morning for vulnerable and ‘Key Worker’ children. If you have not
received a text or email to confirm that your child has been allocated a place please do not bring
them to school.

For the time being, in the absence of updated Government Guidance, arrangements will remain the
same as they were last term:

- Staggered start and finish times for each year group will remain the same
http://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/serve file/751645

- You can continue to order school meals via Lunch Shop and children will eat their meals
within their classroom ‘bubble’.

- Children should come to school in full school uniform, except on the days that they have PE
when they should wear their PE Kits.

- Only one adult per household or childcare support bubble can accompany their
child/children on the school yard.

- There will be no access to the main entrance to school and it will not be possible for you to
drop anything off at the office unless you are requested to do so by a member of school
staff.

- Children should not bring a school bag. The only thing brought in to school should be a
packed lunch where appropriate and appropriate outdoor clothing which reflects the current
weather.

- Children must attend for a full day. We kindly ask that you do not make arrangements for
appointments during the school day. If this is unavoidable we ask that you do not send them
to school on that day.

- If you do not require a full week, please email school, in advance, to confirm the days that
you require.

- If you no longer require your place please contact school as soon as possible.

- If you find that you are able to make alternative and safe childcare arrangements, we
encourage you to do so.

As soon as we receive the anticipated updated Government Guidance | will contact you about any
necessary changes. Please understand that any changes necessary will be because the guidance
has changed, but as always our aim is to keep the school safely open.

Yours sincerely,

S Havdaker

Mr S Hardaker
Headteacher
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